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Advisory Board

Meeting Minutes

November 15, 2016
Board Members Present: Members present were Gregg Collar, (Chairman) Ann Kowalczyk (Secretary/Treasurer) and Richard Berkley. Members present via conference circuit were Cheryl Hamill (Vice President), Diane Browning, and Robert Sullivan. Others Present: Angelo Rella (TAF Administrator) and Mary Goralski (TAF Senior Analyst)

1. Gregg Collar, Chairperson, called the meeting to order and took a roll call.  A quorum was present and the meeting proceeded. 

2. The Board reviewed the minutes of the August 9, 2016 Board meeting.  Hearing no changes, a motion was made by Richard Berkley and seconded by Ann Kowalczyk to adopt the minutes as presented.  The motion was approved by the Board unanimously.  

3. Angelo provided a TAF Administrative  Expense Summary Report for the months of July 2016 through September 2016.  He told the Board that the Treasurer, Ann Kowalczyk, had reviewed the Summaries earlier. A motion was made by Cheryl Hamill and seconded by Gregg Collar to approve the expense reports as presented.  The motion was approved by the Board unanimously.  

4. Angelo provided a TAF status report.  The July 2016 through September 2016 Monthly Assessment Summaries were presented.  Angelo provided an explanation of these reports.  He notes that the number of companies is decreasing, due in part to the consolidation of some companies. A motion was made by Cheryl Hamill and seconded by Richard Berkley to approve the reports as presented.  The motion was approved by the Board unanimously.

5. Election of the Officers for 2017 took place. Gregg Collar ran unopposed for Chairman, Cheryl Hamill ran unopposed for Vice Chairperson, and Ann Kowalczyk ran unopposed for Secretary Treasurer. They were each elected unanimously, for a term of one year.

6. Angelo gave an update on the TRS Contract Renewal. The contract renewal would be for three years, beginning July 1, 2017. A petition, recommending approval of the extension, will be filed with the NY PSC in the next few days for its consideration.

7. Angelo gave an update on Caption Telephone. There were 987 landline Captel phones in use at the end of October 2016 and 997 in September 2016. There is anecdotal evidence that users are switching to mobile and internet based services.
8. Mary Goralski gave an update on Revenues, Costs and Assessment Ratio estimates and historical trends. Revenues continue to decline. E911 costs are holding fairly steady. TRS and Lifeline costs are declining. Assessment ratios held fairly steady this quarter. 

9. Angelo gave an update on the NY State Universal Service Fund. The Fund was extended for another four years, beginning on January 1, 2017. The first  billing under the new extension will be in December 2016 for $1,500,000. Two companies have recently filed mini-rate cases to potentially draw from the Fund. Chazy and Westport’s minor rate filing is on the NY PSC Consent Agenda for its November meeting.
10. Gregg Collar questioned if there was anything to be discussed for the next Board Meeting. It was discussed that there is one open seat on the Board, which would be held by a representative of a CLEC.
11. The next regularly scheduled Board meeting will be on Tuesday, February 7, 2017 at 4 Tower Place, 2nd Floor, Albany, NY in the TAF of NY Conference Room. Start time will be 11AM. 
12. There being no other business, Cheryl Hamill made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Richard Berkley and approved unanimously by the Board.

